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-&.@‘ 1 NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF 
ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES 

DIYISIONOFWASTE MANAGEMENT 

March 2,200O 

Commander, Atlantic Division 
Naval Facilities Engineering Command 
1510 Gilbert Street (Building N-26) 
Norfolk, Virginia 235 1 l-2699 

Attention: Ms. Katherine Landman, PE 
Navy Technical Representative 
Code 18232 

Commanding General 
Marine Corps Base 
PSC Box 20004 
Camp Lejeune, NC 28542-0004 

Attention: 

RE: 

AC/S, EMDARD 

NC Superfund Comments 
Draft Supplemental Groundwater Investigation Report 
OU17, Sites 90,91 and 92 
MCB Camp Lejeune 

Dear Ms. Landman: 

The Superfund Section received and reviewed this document and has the following 
comments: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

Table 3-7. The North Carolina Water Quality Standard for 1,2,4- 
Trichlorobenzene is an interim standard set at 70 p&/l. Interim standards 
are set by the Groundwater Section as specified by NCAC 2L and are 
considered ARARs. The interim standards can be found at the 
Groundwater Section web site (httD:Naw.ehnr.state.nc.us/index.htm’l. 

Section 3.5, Conclusions, Bullet 2. “Chloroform . . . (in monitoring wells 
9 lMWO5 and 9 1MW 13) is considered to be site-related contamination.” 
These wells should be monitored until levels are below NC groundwater 
standards. 

Section 3.5, Conclusions, Bullet 4. “Bis(2-ethylhexyl)phthalate . . . may 
be site related.” As above, these wells should be monitored until levels 
are below NC groundwater standards. 
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4. Section 3.5, Conclusions, last recommendation. 1,4-Dichlorobenzene 
does not exceed regulatory levels. Unless there are additional concerns, 
re-sampling is not necessary. 

We appreciate the opportunity to review this document. If you have any 
questions or comments, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

WfiL 
David J. Lown, LG, PE 
Geological Engineer 
Superfund Section 

cc: Neal Paul, MCI3 Camp Lejeune 
Gena Townsend, USEPA 


